
City of Pflugerville

Minutes - Final - Draft

City Council

6:00 PM 100 East Main Street, Suite 500Tuesday, January 8, 2019

Worksession

Call to order1.

Mayor Pro Tem Omar Peña called the worksession to order at 6:01 p.m. 

Councilmembers Jeff Marsh, Rudy Metayer, Mike Heath and Jim McDonald 

were in attendance. Councilmember Doug Weiss entered the worksession at 

6:04 p.m. Mayor Victor Gonzales was absent. City employees in attendance: 

Sereniah Breland, City Manager; Cameron Cox, Assistant City Attorney; Trey 

Fletcher, Assistant City Manager; Lauri Gillam, Assistant City Manager; Karen 

Thompson, City Secretary; Terri Toledo, Communications Director; Amy Good, 

Finance Director; James Hemenes, Parks Director; Brian McDougal, Interim 

Public Works Director; Jennifer Coffey, Library Director; Jessica Robledo, 

Police Chief; Jason Smith, Assistant Police Chief.

Discuss only2.

2A. 2019-7278 Discussion regarding the City Manager's Organizational Plan.

Ms. Breland provided some history of strategic planning efforts at the city and 

spoke regarding her organizational plan. She asked what direction the Council 

would like to take in regards to strategic planning. Council discussion followed 

with Ms. Breland. Council was to discuss a strategic plan, mission and values 

at a future retreat worksession.

2B. 2019-7279 Discussion regarding creation of a Parks & Recreation Advisory Board 

for the Senior Center and Recreation Center Needs Assessment and 

Feasibility Study. 

Mr. Hemenes provided information. He stated that Brinkley Sargent Wiginton 

Architects has completed most of the preliminary data collection and is ready 

to proceed with the next phases of the project. He stated that they think this is 

a great project for appointing a Parks Advisory Board. Each Councilmember 

was to bring a name forward for appointment to the January 22, 2019 Regular 

Council meeting.

2C. 2019-7280 Discuss proposed Non-Radioactive Hazardous Materials Route 

Designation Plan.

Annick Beaudet, Assistant Director of the City of Austin Transportation 

Department, provided information. Jim Harvey, Alliance Transportation Group, 

provided more detailed information on defining the network, risk analysis and 

routing options, presentations given, and stakeholder and public feedback 
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received. Discussion followed. Mayor Pro Tem Peña and Councilmember 

Metayer stated a need to include the Travis County Emergency Services District 

No. 2 in the planning. Mr. Weiss and Mr. Marsh stated concerns with the plan. 

Mr. Marsh indicated frustration with the City of Austin deciding that this should 

go through Pflugerville. Ms. Breland stated that the Council would not be 

voting on the plan. Mr. Fletcher stated that comments could be submitted.

Adjourn3.

Mr. Weiss made a motion to close the worksession. Mr. McDonald seconded 

the motion. All voted in favor. The motion carried. The worksession was 

adjourned at 7:01 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Thompson

City Secretary

Approved as _____________ on January 22, 2019.
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